Minutes of Stewardship Commission
St. Brendan Catholic Church
November 22, 2014
Present: Bill Nash, Julie Spencer, Ed Spencer, Marie Hedden, Mark Patterson, Chris Gutierrez, Bob Walsh, Carlos Villarreal, John Phillps, Annie Roy ( membership to be considered)
Absent:  Deacon Jose Blakely
Bill called meeting to order:  9:05
Opening Prayer:  Mark Patterson
Minutes read and approved as ammended:
 - Typos:  should read FR Jim, not Sr. Jim
                should read Brigit Blair, not Bridget 
 -Hispanic Integ. Plan Update:  Should read:  more information forthcoming\\
OLD//NEW Business / Action Items:
- Mark will post minutes onto website.
-  Bill reported Newcomers Dinner went very well. Approximately 79 people attended. The question was asked:  "How do we include new people who weren't able to attend or who may have been overlooked?".  Firstly, those who are invited have to be registered parishioners.  Bill also said all need to be aware of people who appear not to know others or someone we've not seen before and try to initiate conversation with them. Invite them to register.
Action Items:
John Phillips will follow up with Diocese to determine what can they do to help us with fianancial problems of the Parish.  May need to come and evaluate the economic needs of the Parish.
John Phillips and Bill Nash will set up meeting between Pastoral Council, Finance Commission, and Stewardship to coordinate goals and objectives and the five year plan.  Its also to insure these groups are in sync with each other's responsibilities so that there will be no unnecessary overlapping.
It was suggested that these concerns be talked about at a meeting on Jan. 22, or during our stewardship meeting on Jan. 24th .  Option would be 9-noon or 11:30. Agenda draft will be sent to commission members for review before doing it.  Bill Nash will work on this.  It was agreed that FINAL agendas be made available for ALL participants.
 Bill Nash will send the commission members stewardship topics discussed by Fr. .Jim  at their meeting.
Bill will send new members of this commission a summary of chapters and the website information re: the book:  Rebuilt.
Mark Patterson will check with his wife to see if we can use the Camano Island home for the proposed date of Feb. 28, 2015 for our commission retreat.  He will also check with Jose Blakely to see if that date is possible for him to attend.
John Phillips will check on the Phone a thon date.
Bill Nash is to check via email with Fr. Jim to determine whether the Stewardship as  a Parish is a line item on the Parish Budget.
Chris Gutierrez will check on the laminated card to be used for those giving electronically or who pay once a month, rather than weekly,  so that they can put something in the collection basket.
She will also send the website link to "From Guest to Host" and "Demographics"
She reported that the Tech Committee now has 5 new members
This next topic is to search for a speaker fo Time and Talent part of stewardship.  Names of possible speakers should be discussed in the Dec. 20th meeting.  It was suggested that maybe one of the people who worked on the Bathroom project would be willing to give the talk,
Old Business:
Ministry Fair:  Bob Walsh reports this is scheduled for Feb. 7 & 8th 2015 Masses and includes the Youth Mass
                                Julie Spencer and Marie Hedden will coordinate; (sorry, can't remember the event name???
Finance Information:  Not yet updated on the website.
Bathroom Remodeling:  
The project is complete.  There is concern of cost benefits in how much improvement we can get for the dollar amount.  There is $30,000 left over from this project that will be passed on to the sound system project.
Sound System:  A line demo will be made at the church on Dec. 3rd. with Fr. Jim and Linda Happenstahl (sp?) present. Possibly Mike Cano, Regan Corwin, and Ron Runyon will also be present for the demo.
Staff Report:
John Phillips reports Parish reached ACA pledge goal.  May have rebates of $3,000 if payments are received by April 15, 2015. Dollars received after that goes to next year's pledge.  New pledges were 4%.  
New Business: Tony Partington , Speaker:   Said that it was a good presentation, but could have been more specific to finance. Needed more personal witness.   It also was suggested that having an interpreter for our Hispanic parishioners didn't work real well as opposed to having someone read Tony's presentation in Spanish or having a Hispanic individual present his or her own story.  Annie Roy did say that there definitely is a cultural difference in having someone tell their story based on a different perspective or way of life.  Maybe next time, things could be presented differently. There is another talk to be made in February  and perhaps there can be someone of the Hispanic race can speak at the Hispanic Mass.
For the time and talent speaker, perhaps someone who worked in the bathroom remodeling , could be considered
No further business, so Mark Patterson led the closing prayer and Bill Nash closed the meeting at 11:35.
Jo Hanson
.  
